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Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I am writing to you with information about the visit we received from Ofsted just before the holiday on 1 

and 2 April 2025. 

 

You may know that Ofsted is in the process of changing the way it inspects schools.  Due to the type of 

inspection we received last time, the date we were last inspected, and the type of inspection we received 

this time, we can be graded with one of the following judgements for this inspection: 

 

Serious Concerns Warranting a Graded Inspection: 

If there are serious concerns about the quality of education, pupil behaviour, or safeguarding, an 

ungraded inspection may be deemed a graded inspection within 48 hours.  

 

Need for a Graded Inspection: 

Evidence may suggest that at least one area is not as strong as at the previous inspection, potentially 

leading to "requires improvement" or "inadequate" grades in a graded inspection. 

 

Effective Maintenance of Standards: 

The school has taken effective action to maintain the standards identified in the previous inspection. 

 

Significant Improvement: 

Evidence suggests the school has improved significantly in all areas since the last inspection, potentially 

leading to an "outstanding" grade if it were a graded inspection. 

 

Whilst I can’t confirm the grade we received this time, I can confirm that I couldn’t be more proud of the 

Governors, children and staff team.  I would also like to thank you for your overwhelmingly positive 

comments and views on the Ofsted survey.  It is very unusual to have so many responses; this was noted 

in a positive light by the inspector.   

 

We all felt the inspection was a fair process and we received the grade our community deserved. 

 

When we receive the final report, it will be sent to you and published on the Ofsted and HEPS websites.  I 

look forward to sharing this with you, by mid June, following a moderation process. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Tiffany Doughty Davis 

Headteacher 
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